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The Huntingdon Borough Administrative Committee meeting was held in the borough council room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA  16652.
Members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilman David Quarry, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Code Enforcement Officer James Morris, Chief of Police Charles Streightiff, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
There were no guest present for this meeting.
Chairman James Bair called on the Mayor’s report.
Thomas Yoder had nothing to report.
Chairman James Bair called on the Borough Solicitor’s report.
Chairman James Bair said that since the Solicitor was not present that we will have the discussion of the Africa property at next month’s meeting.
Chairman James Bair called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens had nothing to report.
Chairman James Bair called on Old Business.
There was nothing reported under Old Business.
Chairman James Bair called on New Business.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Chairman James Bair said that Dr. Buza was retiring from his practice the end of August and said we will need to pick a new Health Officer.
There was a discussion on this and that Dr. Buza is retiring from his practice that he could still be the Health Officer.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said the Borough Picnic is this Friday at Raystown.
Executive Session was called at 5:46 PM to discuss ARP funds and Personnel Issues.
Executive Session ended at 6:24 PM with the following recommendation for a motion.
1. To give each full-time employee $2,000.00 from the ARP Funds for Premium Pay during covid to be paid next week.
2. To take the 3-years Health Insurance at 50% to a 5-year Health Insurance at 50% for the Non-Uniform Contract that ends this year.
3. To give raises of $1,500 (2023), $1,800.00 (2024), and $2,000.00 (2025) for the Non-Uniform Contract that ends this year.
4. To increase the Life Insurance for working and for retirement for the Non-Uniform Contract that ends this year.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said we have Andy Cipar working on the Life Insurance to see what the cost will be.
5. Approve the Holiday is the actual day of the Holiday for 911 Dispatchers.
6. To adjust the police pay scale with their contract to expire December 31, 2026.
7. To put the police Health Insurance from 4-year at 50% back to 7-year at 50%.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said we will be meeting with the Non-Uniform on their contract on July 12th at 10:00 AM.
Chairman James Bair called on Any Other Business.
There was nothing reported under Any Other Business.
After no further business, the Administrative Committee meeting was adjourned at 6:25 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
 
Page 2 of 2

